August 23, 2011


Exhibit T
Just Me
Seattle, Wa 
Examiner
Internal Revenue Agent

Phoenix, AZ 85012
Re: OVDP penalty settlement
Dear Examiner
Attached you will find a check for $25,000 as the payment for the agreed “in lieu of” penalty settlement negotiated between your office and the TAS.  I was informed of this agreement by my TAS Case Officer early Thursday morning, August the 18th.   She said the check should be mailed to you directly.  Assume there will be some follow-up agreement for me to sign, and we still have the tax overpayment reconciliation to be finished.
I never thought I would be happy to pay an additional $25,000 to the IRS.  While, of course, we would have preferred to pay nothing more than normal taxes and standard accuracy and late penalties, I do understand the realities of our current FBAR environment.  On balance, this settlement seems reasonable and fair to me.  It certainly was a long process to come to this outcome. I would love to close the books on this after 23 months of anxiety, stress and frustration.  It is time to move on. 
This reduced penalty would not have been possible, I am absolutely sure, without your empathy and professional efforts.  As I said all the way through, I was just looking for some reasonable agent discretion, as provided in the IRM, and was happy to see that this opportunity was finally provided for you by your management.   

You have done a stellar job, representing IRS position in the OVDP audit process, and given the limitations put on you, I hold no personal grudge or animosity for your findings or how you conducted the audit.   I trust we have maintained a cordial relationship, and hope you never see my name on an audit list again!  It is an experience I never want to repeat no matter how nice you are!  (
Compliantly yours,
Just Me
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